
                                                                     
 

   
MINUTES 

Town of Blowing Rock  
Town Council Special Meeting 

June 3, 2019 
 

The Town of Blowing Rock Board of Commissioners held a special meeting on Monday, 
June 3, 2019 at 8:30 a.m. The meeting took place at Town Hall located at 1036 Main 
Street, Blowing Rock. Present were Mayor Charlie Sellers, Mayor Pro-Tem Albert Yount, 
Council Members Jim Steele, Doug Matheson and Virginia Powell. Others in attendance 
were Interim Town Manager Jim Freeman, Town Engineer Doug Chapman from McGill 
Associates, Finance Officer Nicole Norman, Interim Public Works and Utilities Director 
Matt Blackburn, Fire Chief Kent Graham, Interim Police Chief Aaron Miller, Planning 
Director Kevin Rothrock, Building Inspector John Warren, Parks & Recreation Director 
Jennifer Brown and Town Clerk Hilari Hubner, who recorded the minutes.  Council 
Member Sue Sweeting was unable to attend the meeting.    
 
The purpose of the meeting was for Town Clerk, Hilari Hubner, to administer an oath-of-
office to Town Manager Shane Fox.  Additionally, the Mayor and majority of the 
Commissioners were present for town departments orientation briefings with Manager 
Fox.   
 
 
MAYOR ____________________          ATTEST ________________________ 
                    Charlie Sellers                                    Hilari Hubner, Town Clerk 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


